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KEY DATES 

• Monday 6th January 2025 - Term starts 

• Wednesday 8th January 2025  - Year 3 Human Machine Workshop into school 

• Thursday 9th January 2025  - Year 4 Forces Workshop into school 

• Monday 13th January 2025 - Selected children Year 5 & 6 to assessment swimming 

lesson  

• Monday 5th February 2025 - Happy Bags Collection 

• Thursday February 13th 3.30pm - FUNDRAISING adults v kids football match upper 

school  

• Thursday February 27th 3.30pm - FUNDRAISING adults v kids football match lower 

school 

• 17th to 21st February 2025 - Half term school closed 

• Monday 24th February 2025  - INSET day school closed to children 

_________________________  

• w/c 3rd March 2025  - Horton Arts Festival. Selected children's artwork on display 



• Thursday 6th March 2025  - World Book Day 

• Friday 7th March 2025  - Year 5 & 6 Tag Rugby 

• Friday 11th March 2025  - Year 3 & 4 Tag Rugby 

• Tuesday 18th March 2025  - 7 aside netball match 

• Wednesday 19th March and Thursday 20th March 2054  - Year 4 Ufton Court 

Residential Trip 

• w/c 24th March  2025  - Scholastic Book Fair 

• Monday 24th March 2025  - Parents Evening face to face 

• Tuesday 25th March 2025  - Parents Evening virtual 

• Thursday 27th March 2025  - Year 3 day trip to Butser Farm 

• Friday 28th March 2025  - Wellbeing Day 

• Friday 4th April  2025  - Break up for Easter Holidays at 1.30pm 

_________________________  

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

A huge thank you from all the teachers and staff for all your kind gifts and your generosity is 

greatly appreciated. Thank you for coming along to the Christmas Concert  - it was an 

absolute delight and the children's singing was wonderful. Thank you to the PTA for all their 

amazing fundraising this year.  I would like to take this opportunity to wish you a safe, 

healthy and happy Christmas. I look forward to seeing the children back on Monday 6th 

January 2025. 

Congratulations to Mrs Baxter (TA) for 20 Years Service 

Congratulations to Mrs Baxter, who in January will be marking 20 Years at Wallace Fields 

Junior School! I would like to express my sincere gratitude and appreciation for the 

remarkable contribution she has made over the past 20 years as a Teaching Assistant. Her 

dedication, hard work, and unwavering commitment to the children she works with have 

made a lasting impact, and it is truly inspiring to see the care and passion she brings to her 

role every day. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 



Her ability to connect with and support children, creating a positive and nurturing 

environment, has helped so many young learners grow and succeed. It is evident that her 

kindness, patience, and skilful approach have made a difference in their lives, and they are 

fortunate to have had Mrs Baxter as part of their educational journey. 

As we reflect on her two decades of service, we know that her efforts have made a 

meaningful difference in the lives of so many people. On behalf of all of us, thank you for 

everything you have done and continue to do. 

Mrs Baxter's two boys were pupils at Wallace Fields Juniors and as they moved through and 

moved on and she stayed on as a regular member of the staff crew. 

 



THIS WEEK 

Beautiful Singing at the Carol Concert 

The Wallace Fields Junior School Christmas Carol Concert on Monday was a huge success  

despite the large absence from a tummy bug in the upper school. Held in the very beautiful 

Epsom College Chapel, the children made every effort to make up for their absent colleagues. 

The harmonies were incredible and well done to everyone. Also, well done to those staff 

who were involved with their boom whackers . The songs sounded particularly lovely this 

year with beautiful harmonies and my thanks to all the staff especially Mrs Johnstone for 

ensuring it all came together. Thanks also to the volunteers for their efforts during this term 

and a special thanks to those who have been in school helping out and to those volunteers 

who helped walk the children down to the chapel for rehearsals and back again. 

"The choice of songs were varied and the harmonies so effective. It was great to see a 

balance of traditional carols and songs I wasn't familiar with. Thanks once again for the 

concert and your inspiring teaching" was one comment sent by a parent to Mrs Johnstone. 

Thank you for the charity donations for Save the Children we raised £212.46.  Many do not 

have cash for collections any more so if you would like to still donate to the school's chosen 

charity please click here3. 

 

 
3https://www.savethechildren.org.uk/donate-here-1 



 

 

 



Well done to the children whose artwork was selected for the carol concert programmes:  

Alicia S 3D, Barnaby R 3T, Atlas A 4C,  Georgia H 4K, Emma B 5S, Sophia X 5H, Anna P 

6G, Rosha Si 6G, and Ivy M 6H. See below a selection of the artwork. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Christmas Carol Singing in the Park - Wednesday 18th December 2024 

Thank you to all the parents who came along to support the school choir singing in 

Alexandra Park  Recreation Ground by the Park View Café on Wednesday 18th December 

2024. Thank you to Mrs Day and additional staff who stepped in to take the choir down to 

the park and lead them in singing as Mrs Johnstone was unwell.  Thank you to all the parents 

who came to support the singers.  We raised £117.40 for the new school nurture room at 

the event. 



 

Christmas School Lunch  - Thursday 19th December 2024 

The children had a fabulous Christmas lunch in the hall on Thursday 19th December 2024. 

Thanks to Emma and the Twelve 15 caterers for the turkey dinner with all the trimmings. 

They were looking very festive in their Christmas jumpers, tinsel and headwear. Everyone 

had a Christmas cracker thanks to the PTA and even the packed lunches brought Christmas 

themed food 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Celebration Assembly on Friday 20th December 2024 

Celebration Assembly on Friday 20th December 2024 included all the end of term and 

month certificates; BELIEVE awards, maths, TTRS, French, attendance certificates and house 

point winners for the half term.  

Stars of the Week 

 

This week's Stars of the Week are above. Only one per class is nominated in our Celebration 

Assembly every Friday. They receive a certificate and five house points for showing one or 



more of the school BELIEVE values  -Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, 

Vision and Every pupil matters. Well done to this week's winners. 

Believe Awards 

 

The Believe Award is presented to those children who show all of the school values including 

brilliance, enthusiasm , learning, inspiration, equality, vision and every pupil matters. 

This means that essentially these children are all round excellent individuals with a 

willingness to do their best, work with others, approach tasks with vigour and achieve real 

progress. This is not simply an academic award but more of one of improving and showing 

willing, teamwork and resilience. They are children who are kind to others and work well in a 

team whilst understanding that there is a reason for everything we learn and do in school. 

They are outstanding individuals who deserve this recognition. The Believe Award is only 

awarded once a month and is worth ten house points. Congratulations to this month's 

winners. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION and REMINDERS 

Kids versus Adults Football After School Football Matches 

• Thursday February 13th 3.30pm- FUNDRAISING adults v kids football match upper 

school (further details to follow in the Spring term ) 

• Thursday February 27th 3.30pm FUNDRAISING adults v kids football match lower 

school (further details to follow in the Spring term ) 

Look out for the sign up Google doc in the Spring Term. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Day, Deputy Head 

Uniform Reminder 

Over the Christmas holidays please check your child's school uniform is all in order.  The key 

uniform rules are as follows:- 



• Winter uniform is  grey shorts, grey trousers, grey knee-length skirt or grey pinafore 

with white shirt or blouse, red V-neck pullover with school logo or red cardigan with 

school logo and school tie.  

• Black shoes (not fashion shoes, trainers or boots) should be worn with grey or white 

ankle socks, or grey, black or red tights.  

• No red gingham dresses or polo shirts during the winter please.  

• Remember coats for playtime and lunchtime and put names in all coats and jumpers.  

• Boots are not permitted in school. The uniform is smart sensible black shoes, no 

fashion shoes.  On cold days children can wear boots to school on cold days and then 

change into their usual school shoes during the day.  

• Additional trainers for use at playtime (and to go on the activity trail). 

• PE/Games kit can still be worn on PE/Games days though please ensure appropriate 

for the weather e.g. PE logo jumper if needed. Plain non branded joggers, black or 

grey for very cold days.  

• Ensure all uniform has a name label.  

• Hair needs to be tied up if shoulder length.  

• Stud earrings only. No hoops or loops. 

For the full uniform click here on link below 

https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/uniform 

Library Book Donations Wanted - Are you having a Sort Out? 

You may find that books are are in some of those presents under the tree - so time to have a 

book clear-out of the books that have been enjoyed. This Christmas we are looking for good 

quality books for 7 to 11 year olds to be donated to the class book corners and library.  If 

your child receives duplicate copies of books at Christmas then perhaps you could donate 

them to the school library?   Please bring them in at the start of next term. Thank you 

Headphones Needed Year 4 & 5 Music Lessons 

Unfortunately Year 4 and 5 missed their Chromebook fun music lessons this week as Mrs 

Johnson was off this week so please can you bring your headphones in on their first lesson 

back in January. I do have sets in school but not quite enough for a full class, some have 

unfortunately broken over time. If your child has a pair of headphones/old iPhone 

earphones which have a 3.5mm jack (see photo below) and you are happy for them to bring 

them in on the day of their music lesson that would be really helpful.  Music Lessons for Year 

5 are on Tuesday and for Year 4 on Wednesday. 



 

Year 5 and 6 Swimming 

Following your completed Google form, a letter was sent out this week to selected children 

to invite them for a swimming assessment lesson on Monday 13th January 2025.  If you did 

not receive a letter, your answers indicated that your child can swim 25m in a recognised 

stroke and will not be required to take part in this assessment.  Numbers are very restricted 

and priority is given to non-swimmers or weak swimmers. 

For those invited children only there will be an assessment lesson during the school day on 

13th January 2025.  Please remember that your child will require a named swimming 

costume, swimming hat if hair below the collar and a towel. 

Free School Meals children  - as a reminder please note that the school will help fund places 

at swimming for those children who are on free school meals. Please contact the main office 

for details. If you are having financial difficulties and your child is selected as needing to do 

swimming then we have a very simple system for applying for financial assistance. Please call 

the office and they will give you details about how we can help. 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 Crewe Theatre Visit Forces Workshop Wednesday 8th January 2025 

We are pleased to welcome back to school the Crewe Theatre Team of actors who through 

performances and workshops will reinforce the children’s learning of KS2 Science on Forces. 

They are visiting on Wednesday 8th January 2025, and they will demonstrate how gravity 

and friction need controlling and how ball balancing and tower building can create 

unbalanced forces!  We believe this experience will be worthwhile to the children’s learning, 

enjoyment and understanding of this topic.  

In order to cover the cost of the visit this year we would appreciate a voluntary donation of 

£5.00 from each child.  Without your donation we would be unable to offer the children the 

opportunity of this valuable experience.  To make your payment please visit Scopay our 

online payment portal. 



YEAR 3 

Year 3 Science Workshop "Human Machine" 

We are delighted to welcome ‘The Human Machine’ on Thursday 9th January 2025 to 

deliver ‘You and the Mean Machine Game Show’ to year 3.  This fast-paced workshop 

allows children to explore the world of growth and food, in line with National Curriculum 

guidelines.  

Children will be using all their senses: 

• To appreciate the importance of exercise and eating the right amounts of different types of 

nutrition.   

• To be able to identify muscles and the ways in which they move. 

• To learn about the different types of teeth and how they function for different purposes. 

In order to cover the cost of the visit this year we would appreciate a voluntary donation of 

£5.00 from each child.  Without your donation we would be unable to offer the children the 

opportunity of this valuable experience.  To make your payment please visit Scopay our 

online payment portal. 

SAFEGUARDING and WELLBEING 

 



 

Click here4 for More Information About Safeguarding at WFJS 

CLUBS 

When Do Clubs Start in Spring 2025 

Please check club letters for when your club starts in January 2025 as many do not start in 

first week of new term. For more information about clubs and how to sign up please click 

here5. 

 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/our-school/safeguarding 
5https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/clubs 



 

Contact Surrey Arts for Trial Clarinet & Saxophone Lesson 

 

Book Club Update  - December 2024 

This month in WFJS Book Club we discussed our November reads and talked about which 

book we’d most like to find in our Christmas stocking.  We played a fun game where we had 

to guess the book title from a series of Emojis and took home our magnetic Christmas 

bookmarks to celebrate great reading this term.    



If you’d like your child to continue or to join Book Club after Christmas please email 

steph.clarkson@btconnect.com6 

 

• An absolute classic with sparkling storytelling The Christmas Pig by JK Rowling 

• Meet Imogen, Arthur and Einstein (try this or any in the series) Einstein the Penguin 

and the case of the Polar Poachers by Iona Rangley 

• When Lydia makes a Christmas wish she’s launched into an adventure... The 

Christmas Wish-tastrophe by Cariad Lloyd 

• Christmas has been taken over by internet giant Winterzone! Virtually Christmas by 

David Baddiel 

• What if it were Christmas every day? Sprouts by Sibeal Pounder 

• Meet Albert Framlington, walking, talking snowman! The Snowman Code by Simon 

Stephenson 

• You’ve read The Christmassaurus – now try the next in the series...The 

Christmassaurus & the Naughty List by Tom Fletcher 

• It’s Christmas Eve and all is not well... follow Amelia on her adventureThe Girl Who 

Saved Christmas by Matt Haig  

• More tween confessions from bestselling Lottie...The Completely Chaotic Christmas 

of Lottie Brooks by Katie Kirby 

• Edna is trapped in a manor during a snowstorm – and there’s been a grisly murder! 

Murder by Narwhal by Alex T. Smith 

• Bestselling, beautifully illustrated adventure in the Snow Sea Frostheart by Jamie 

Littler 

• Adventure to the Icelands with Stella Pearl, orphan and explorer...The Polar Bear 

Explorers’ Club by Alex Bell 

 
6mailto:steph.clarkson@btconnect.com 



• Ruby finds a cabinet partially hidden by falling snow containing a body...Murder at 

Snowfall by Fleur Hitchcock 



NSSport Launches New Holiday Club - February 2025 



 



ACHIEVEMENTS 

Well done Isabella for Writing and Singing Achievements 

Isabella A from 3T has also made it through to the second round of the BBC 500 words 

competition. Her short story is loads of fun and called "The Kind Dragon and the Evil Princess, 

An Upside Down Fairy Tale." 

Isabella was also awarded her certificate for her Grade 1 Musical Theatre Exam taken with 

University of West London, London College of Music Examinations this year. She performed 

two songs "My Favourite Things" from The Sound of Music and "Do You Want to Build a 

Snowman?" from Frozen. She sang and performed beautifully and the examiner awarded 

her with a distinction grade of 96%! Isabella achieved the highest mark out of her singing 

schools grade 1 cohort and was the youngest taking part this year. She had worked so hard 

to prepare for the exam and when she came out of the exam she said "That was the best 

experience of my life!".  

 

Well Done to Fundraisers 

A huge well done to some fundraising that Tiffany S and Felicity V did for Children in Need. 

About 2 weeks ago they made some lemonade at home and set up a little stall on our road 

to sell to passers by (supervised of course). They really enjoyed making the lemonade and 

interacting with their customers. Thanks to some very generous neighbours, the girls made 

£34 on the day which Felicity’s grandma kindly matched, making a grand total of £68 

donated to Children in Need. The girls should be very proud of their efforts. 



 

COMMUNITY 

 



 

 



 

Applying for a Junior School Place for September 2025 

Do you have child starting school in September 2025 

You can apply for a primary, infant or junior school place from 4th November 2024 if your 

child: 

• was born between 1 September 2020 and 31 August 2021, or 

• is leaving Year 2 of an infant school in July 2025 

The closing date for applications is 15th January 2025.  Click here7 for more information. 

If you are a parent or carer living in Surrey, and your child has an existing Education Health 

and Care Plan (EHCP) and is due to start a new primary, infant or junior school in September 

2025,you will need to follow a separate process by clicking her8e. 

 
7https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/admissions/primary-junior-and-infant/apply 
8https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools/admissions/child-with-an-ehcp 


